
TRASH TALK – SOONERS
& (FREE)PATRIOTS
EDITION
It must be extremely chilly in hell, because I
am going to write about the Okielahoma Sooners.
Seems they have a game today. Against some chaps
with horns. Long ones. It is the Red River
Shootout and John Wayne is nowhere in sight, but
Mack Brown and Bob Stoops are. I have never
thought that much of either one of these guys as
game coaches, but they sure keep winning, so I
must have it wrong. Boomer Sooner is a six and a
half point favorite. Gonna be more than that;
Oklahoma wins big. Freepatriot has a big day;
but he likes it rough, give him some trash.

Then there are the Patriots. Roidney and gang
are strapping the longboards to the Woody and
going to visit Randiego. Hope they haven’t
turned the Trestles into a parking lot yet.
After catching some rollers (you just know that
boys from Beantown can’t hit real waves), they
are going to tilt with the Fightning Bolts.
Bolts are favored by 5. I rate it a tossup;
Bolts are starting to play better and Cassell is
getting more comfortable. Also seems to have
discovered that there is a dude named Moss on
his team. No idea who will win, but I’ll take
the Pats and the points.

The good news is that Brett is back. The Bengals
have apparently received permission from their
parole officers to travel out of state and they
will be breaking and entering the Meadowlands.
Jets are solid favorites and Carson Palmer is
very iffy with a bum right elbow. Ryan
Fitzpatrick is the backup; don’t know who he is,
probably used to coach the Raiders or something.
Jets should win.

The ‘Boys at Cardinals might actually be a good
game. Big might on that though. I have some
inside scoop on the Cardinals for ya. They are
freaking losers. Always have been. Just when
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things start to look up, they tank. Always have.
Things are looking up after their blowout of the
previously undefeated Bills; probably means they
will stink up the joint. But the game is here,
and they do play well at home. Except that the
Cowboys pretty much consider this home too.
There literally used to be as many Dallas fans
as Cards fans at games here, but is getting
better. I think Dallas beats em down.

Other good games are Bears at Falcons and Jags
at Broncs.

The F1 Circus is at Mt. Fuji for the Japanese
Grand Prix. Often is wet for this race; once so
wet that Nikki Lauda refused to even run. That
is considered a mark of shame in F1. These
aren’t some hillbillies in a Pontiac, they run
no matter what the weather is. They don’t stop
for rain. Weather looks good this weekend
though, currently 60 degrees and sunny. Race
goes off at 11:30 pm EST tonight; if you go
looking for it tomorrow morning, you will have
missed it. By the way, my condolences to my
friends up north; the Canadian GP has been
dumped from the schedule next year, replaced by
the Abu Dhabi GP. Brutal. Let’s hope Ecclestone
comes to his senses and reinstates Circuit Giles
Villaneuve for 2010.

Oh, wait, there are a few boys of summer still
playing in the fall. Manny is one of them, and
he is kicking ass and taking names.
Unfortunately, the rest of the boys from LA are
blue. Those big flies that the Phillies hit at
home are outfield put outs at Chavez Ravine
though. We shall see, but not looking good for
the Dodgers. Sawx continue to rock.

There you go. Trash it up!


